
June 23, 2020 Work Council Meeting @ 104 E. 6th Ave 

Council members in attendance were Scott Holbrook, Jordan High, and Nolan Frandsen.  Matt Greemore 

and JB Klyap were absent.  Also in attendance were Mayor Joe Willauer and Clerk/Treasurer Kristi 

Millhouse. 

Mayor Willauer called to the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.   

Public Comment:  Clerk Kristi Millhouse notified the council of the cost for doing the signs and design 

work for 6th Ave making it a one-way street in front of the School.  Great West Engineering estimated it 

would cost $226,773 to do the signs, pavement, curb and gutter, etc.  The Town can do just the signage 

for the Street and that would cost approximately $3,000 and an additional $865 for Great West 

Engineering to do the placement design for the signs.  Council discussed and agreed to proceed forward 

with the Task order for the plans for placement of signs. 

Fence Application (JB Klyap):  Scott made a motion to approve the fence application for JB Klyap.  Nolan 

seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote and no further discussion. 

Building Application (JB Klyap):  Scott made a motion to approve the building application for JB Klyap.  

Nolan seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote and no further discussion. 

Northwest Energy Street Light Changes:  Mayor Willauer presented a proposal from Northwestern 

Energy for changes in the street lights.  Discussion occurred regarding the light changes.  Council agreed 

with all of the changes but would like to confirm where the wires will be going.  Are they below ground 

or above ground on the lights that are being moved?  Mayor Willauer will confirm this with Paul Baab of 

Northwestern Energy.  Nolan made a motion to approve the Northwestern Energy Street light changes.  

Scott seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.   

Clerk Kristi Millhouse left the meeting at 7:30 pm.  Council continued to discuss the Animal Ordinance 

and Mayor Willauer provided Clerk Kristi Millhouse with changes for the ordinance. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm. 


